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Dear Parent/Carer, 

Re:  Y7 Surgery & Virtual Parents’ Evening. 

I hope that you are all well and your child has settled into life at Lymm High. I am so proud of the pupils; despite the very 

different transition they have been incredibly resilient and have started high school with great enthusiasm. I am delighted 

with the number of pupils that put themselves forward for form representatives and also the number of pupils that have 

signed up for activities outside of lessons. As I write this, we are moving again into times of uncertainty but I can assure 

you that we are working hard to ensure that the pupils get the most positive experience while in our care. 

Unfortunately, this year we will not be able to hold a physical Parents’ Evening; however, we will be holding a virtual one 

on the 3rd December 2020. You will be able to make appointments with your child’s teachers to find out how they are 

doing in their subjects. Please be aware that due to the sheer volume of appointments in subjects that are taught by 

smaller numbers of teachers, it may not be possible for everyone to get appointments for every subject. We will, however, 

guarantee appointments with teachers in the core subjects: Maths, English and Science. I will send more details out about 

this closer to the time via the school Gateway app and email.  

Usually at this time of year we hold an Information and Guidance (IAG) evening where you are invited into school to hear 

about the different aspects of school life such as rewards, assessments and setting. This year, as we are unable to do this, I 

have decided to run a Year 7 Surgery each term. The first surgery will take place on the following dates and times: 

L forms:  

Tuesday 10th November 5:00 – 5:30pm or 

Tuesday 10th November 6:00 – 6:30pm 

H forms: 

Wednesday 11th November 5:00 – 5:30pm or 

Wednesday 11th November 6:00 – 6:30pm 

You can attend either of the surgeries on the allocated date and I will send out a Zoom link via email. Can you please 

ensure that the email address we hold for you is up to date. If you have recently changed it or not provided us with an 

email address then can you please call Student Services so we can update this information.  

During the surgery I will provide the information we would normally give out at an IAG and will answer the main questions 

you have highlighted on the form I sent out before half-term via the school Gateway app. As this will be an open forum I 

will not be able to answer specific questions regarding your child but I will try to answer as many of your questions as I 

can. 

Yours faithfully 

 

Charlotte Worrall – Head of Year 7 


